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MEMO
June 20, 2025 

 
 

 
To: Brian R. Barth, P.E. 
 Deputy Executive Director, Program Delivery 

 
Through: Jessica Butler, P.E. 

 Director of Engineering & Safety Operations 
 
From: Duane S. Milligan, P.E. 

 Construction Division Director 
 

Subject: Award of a Local Government Project, Dallas County

 

Control: 0092-02-149  
Project: F 2025 (853) 

Highway: IH 45 
Dallas County 

The above referenced landscape development project has been reviewed. The City 

of Hutchins and the Dallas District recommend awarding the contract to Central 
North Construction, LLC. The total amount of the low bid was $225,042.50, which is 

15.5 percent under the engineer’s estimate of $266,446.00. Funds for this project 
are allocated in accordance with the Federal Project Authorization and Agreement 
(FPAA). The city is responsible for any costs above the maximum authorized federal 

and state amounts.  

Attached are the State Letter of Authority (SLOA) for locally let projects and the 

FPAA, indicating clearances for the following: 

 Right of way 
 Encroachments 
 Relocation assistance 

 Utilities 

 Environmental 

We request your concurrence in the award of this project. If you have any 
questions, please call Duane S. Milligan, P.E., at 512/416-2456. 

Docusign Envelope ID: 4C4E87BA-B93A-43DE-8C31-817648A413B4

6/25/2025

I concur with the recommendation.
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